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NOTICE TO MEMBERS

Subject: Petition 0092/2010 by Klaus Fuchs (German), bearing 775 signatures, on 
alleged abuse of land consolidation legislation to compulsorily purchase land

1. Summary of petition

The petitioner states that the authorities in the German Land of Baden-Württemberg are 
abusing land consolidation legislation to (compulsorily) purchase parcels of land cheaply so 
as to use them for other purposes. He claims that the authorities are taking advantage of the 
widening of the A8 motorway to carry out land consolidation in an area where a similar land 
consolidation exercise had already taken place. The authorities claim that consolidation is 
necessary ‘in order to improve production and work conditions in agriculture and forestry’. 
The petitioner claims that there is only one farmer left in the area and the authorities have 
never substantiated the need for consolidation. At first instance, reference was made to an 
area of 25 ha being affected by the widening of the motorway, but in reality an area of some 
1000 ha is now being reorganised. The petitioner states that the improper use which, in his 
view, is being made of land consolidation legislation constitutes a violation of the right to 
property which is guaranteed by the EU among others. He asks for an investigation to be held.   

2. Admissibility

Declared admissible on 30 April 2010. Information requested from Commission under Rule 
202(6).

3. Commission reply, received on 2 September 2010.

Legal disputes relating to land ownership and land consolidation fall exclusively under the 
scope of the national civil law of the Member States. In this regard Article 345 of the Treaty 
on the Functioning of the European Union provides that this Treaty shall in no way prejudice 
the rules in Member States governing the system of property ownership. This provision in 
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effect empowers the Member States to define the system of property ownership within their 
territories.

Therefore, as the Member States have competence in respect of the specific matters raised by 
the petitioner, these issues are properly dealt with by the competent German judicial and/or 
administrative authorities. The European Commission has no authority to act in this field.


